

Working together, caring for you

Ospidéal na hOllscoile, Luimneach,

Bóthar Naomh Neasáin, Tuar an Daill, Luimneach V94 F858 Teil: 061 301111 Facs: 061 301165

University Hospital Limerick,

St. Nessan's Road, Dooradoyle, Limerick V94 F858

Email: pgmidwestacute@hse.ie

Tel: 061 301111 Fax: 061 301165

CC/VAW/MC

18th October 2022

Ms Violet Anne Wynne TD, Dáil Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street, Dublin 2

RE: PQ 49660/22, PQ 49661/22

To ask the Minister for Health the number of vacancies for the post of paediatric neurology consultant at University Hospital Limerick; the length of time that these positions have been vacant for; and if he will make a statement on the matter.

To ask the Minister for Health the number of positions for the post of paediatric neurology consultant at University Hospital Limerick; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Violet-Anne Wynne

Dear Deputy Wynne,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

We have one paediatric neurologist post approved under the National Consultant Appointments Advisory Committee. This post was advertised in 2020 and 2021 and we continue to look to fill it in a challenging international environment.

We are doing all in our power to ensure that this gap is filled. As an interim measure, we are in the process of contracting a private consultant paediatric neurologist to provide outpatient paediatric neurology clinics once every 6 weeks at UHL for children with complex neurology needs, this initiative will commence in November 2022.

All EEGs carried out for paediatric patients are currently being interpreted by a Consultant Neurophysiologist from Children's Health Ireland at Temple Street.

I trust this clarifies the position, please contact me if you have any further queries.

Chief Executive Officer

UL Hospitals Group